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February 27, 2025  
 
Senate Committee on Natural Resources and Wildfire 
Oregon State Legislature 
900 Court St. NE 
Salem, OR 97301 
 
Re: Testimony in opposition of SB 777– Relating to the depredation of livestock 
 
Dear Chair Golden, Vice Chair Nash, and Members of the Committee, 
 
On behalf of Humane World for Animals (formerly The Humane Society of the United States) 
and our members and supporters in Oregon, I am writing in opposition to SB 777, which 
proposes compensation multipliers of seven times fair market value for cow calves and 
yearlings, sheep and goats and three times fair market value for other cows who are confirmed 
or deemed probably killed or injured by wolves; and the –1 amendment, which would apply a 
compensation multiplier of five times fair market value for cows, sheep, and goats who are 
confirmed or deemed probably killed or injured by wolves. These multipliers could make the 
robust use of effective, non-lethal conflict prevention measures seem less financially worthwhile 
for livestock owners. 
 
Livestock go missing for many reasons, including severe weather, disease, and birthing 
problems, especially in rugged terrain.1 Indeed, livestock-wolf conflicts are rare in Oregon and in 
every jurisdiction where they live.2 For example, in 2023, wolves were confirmed to have killed 
or injured fewer than 0.007% of the cattle and sheep living in Oregon.3 For the small number of 
producers who experience losses, it is undoubtedly a very difficult experience. However, 
compensation is available, and making the assumption that missing livestock are losses caused 
by wolves, without evidence, compounds animosity toward wolves that may be misplaced, and 
is a disservice to both livestock producers and conservation efforts. Active and regular 
monitoring of herds, which is considered best practice in areas of wolf activity, should reduce or 
eliminate missing livestock.4   
 
Furthermore, these high multipliers are unfair to those livestock owners who dedicate time, 

effort, and financial resources to proactive wolf-livestock conflict deterrents, which prevent 

injuries and losses of livestock to wolves. Non-lethal, proactive range management and 

husbandry techniques, such as low-stress livestock handling, range riding, carcass removal, 

and others, can be very effective and economically advantageous in the long term when used 

adaptively and consistently, saving the lives of both livestock animals and Oregon’s recovering 

wolf population.5 Financially assisting livestock producers with these tools should be the focus of 

limited resources rather than greatly multiplying the fair market value of injured or lost livestock.  

 
For these reasons, we urge the Committee not to move SB 777 forward. 
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Thank you, 
 
Story Warren 
Wildlife Protection Program Manager 

Humane World for Animals 
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https://dfw.state.or.us/Wolves/docs/oregon_wolf_program/2023_Annual_Wolf_Report_4-2-24.pdf
https://www.nass.usda.gov/Statistics_by_State/Oregon/Publications/Annual_Statistical_Bulletin/2024/OR_ANN_2024.pdf

